January 3, 1945. Mr. Shelby D. Himes, Bailey & Himes, Inc., 606 East Green St., Champaign, Ill. Dear Shelby: Years ago we had a magnetic board used for basketball,

but we did away with it because there was not enough demand to make it profitable.

Victor Hurt, our former assistant football coach, also had a magnetic board for football. His came about ten years after ours was on the market and had gone out.

I would suggest that you write Victor Hurt, Director of the Philbrook Art Museum, Tulsa, Oklahoma.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCASAH